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Mr. Gregory 
Alan Becker

    Mr. Gregory Alan Becker,
66, died Monday, February

24, 2014, at his home.
    A memorial service was
held on Saturday, March 1,
2014, in the Chapel of
Leavitt Funeral Home with
Rev. Michael Bye officiating.
    Gregg was born October
6, 1947, in Queens County,
NY, a son of the late Howard
George and Leonore Becker.
He was last employed with
Wire and Plastic Machinery
in Wadesboro prior to his
disability.
    He was a veteran of the
United Sates Air Force,
having served during the
Vietnam War.  He was an
active member of the
Wadesboro Rotary Club, an
active volunteer with the
North Carolina Department
of Corrections, and he was
an advocate and mentor with
the Anson County Chapter
of Alcoholics Anonymous.

    Surviving are his children,
Nathan Thomas Becker
(Mandy) and granddaughter,
Kennedy Ann Becker of
Raleigh and Courtney Regan
McGuire (John) of Suwanee,
GA; and his siblings,
Kenneth Becker, Denise
Jakaitis, Dennis Becker,
Cheryl Brown, Lynda
Jordan, Bryan Becker and
Noelle Whittaker and their
families.
    In lieu of flowers
memorials may be made to
The Rotary Planetarium and
Science Center, P.O. Box
110, Wadesboro, NC 28170
or to Anson County Council
on Alcoholism, P.O. Box
1078, Wadesboro, NC
28170.
    The arrangements were
in care of Leavitt Funeral
Home.  Online condolences
may be made at
l e a v i t t f u n e r a l -
homewadesboro.com.

Highway 74
Rockingham NC
Next to Walgreens
(910) 997-7766

www.hardwickvisioncenter.com

• FREE Eye
Exams*

• FREE
FRAME !*

• Buy 1, 
Get 1 FREE*

Eye examinations arranged by
independent Doctors of Optometry

For Appointment Call 910-997-7737

*MONEY SAVING PROGRAMS

1. In-Store Discount Plan
For Individuals & Family

2. Lay-A-Ways Discounts

3. Care Credit: 
No Interest Plans Available

Yes, Hardwick Vision Center
will deduct the routine eye
exam fees (up to $133) from
the total of your eyeglasses at
full price!

Frames are from a selected
group, with the purchase of
your lenses at full price.

1st pair at full price, 2nd pair
up to $200 value is FREE!!!
Same person only.

* No other offers apply. Not valid with insurance or discount plans. 
Valid only at time of purchase. Cannot be used on pending orders.

HARDWICK  VISION

The family of Mrs. Margaret
Marshall Liles would like to thank
everyone for your prayers, visits,
cards, gifts and floral tributes during
the passing of our loved one.

Mr. and Mrs. James R. Crider are pleased to
announce the engagement of  their daughter, Miss
Candace Holbrook Crider to Mr. Charles Arthur Lee
Ainsworth, III, son of  Ms. Katharine Ballard Ainsworth.

The bride-to-be is the granddaughter of  Mr. and Mrs.
Bunn (Linda) Pierce of  Wingate, the late Mr. Charles
Adcock and the late Mr. and Mrs. John Bunyan Crider of
Wadesboro.  Brook is a graduate of  Wingate University
and is the owner of  Buff  Monkey Fitness Company and
Property Manager of  Crider and Crider Properties.

The groom-to-be is the grandson of  the late Mr.
and Mrs. John Irvin Ballard, Sr. of  Wadesboro and
the late Mr. and Mrs. Evelyn Ainsworth of  Ithaca,
New York.  Lee graduated from University of  North
Carolina at Charlotte's William States Lee College
of  Engineering and is employed by the North
Carolina Department of  Transportation as the
Anson County Maintenance Engineer.

A June wedding is planned.

CRIDER - AINSWORTH ENGAGEMENT

Applications
Being Accepted

for Five
Rotary Club
Scholarships

The Wadesboro Rotary
Club will be awarding
five scholarships to
Anson County high
school seniors who will
continue their education
at a two or four year
college of their choice.
These scholarships
recognize success and
achievement in academic
studies, extracurricular
activities and community
service - giving special
recognition to service
above and beyond
normal expectations.

High school guidance
counselors have the
application packets for
students to pick up at
Anson High School,
Anson Early College
and Anson New Tech.
The deadline to return
the completed
application packet to
your guidance counselor
is Friday, April 4.

Parent Summit
on April 13

Holla will host a
Parent Summit at South
Piedmont Community
College’s Lockhart-
Taylor Center on
Sunday, April 13
starting at 2 p.m.  For
more information call
704-851-3144.

You Decide: Is inflation measured correctly?

By Dr. Mike Walden, North Carolina Cooperative Extension:  The man’s tone was
forceful, even with a tint of anger. “The government is lying to us about inflation,” he
boldly stated. “They tell us inflation is a lot lower than it really is. And they purposely
don’t include products like gas and food in their calculations to fool us into thinking the
economy is better.” I was finishing a presentation to a civic group with time devoted to
questions and answers when the man made his statement. Perhaps he was looking for
an argument, but I turned his points into a learning lesson about the process and pitfalls
of trying to calculate the nation’s inflation rate.

The federal government has been collecting price data only since the early 20th century.
This was the time of the Industrial Revolution, with people moving off farms and to cities.
Rather than raising and making everything they needed, families began buying more products
in stores – so the prices of everyday consumer items became more important.

Like the majority of government economic statistics, information about the prices we pay
is based on a sample. Yet the government’s price sample is large, covering more than 200
categories of products and services at more than 20,000 stores. Also, it is incorrect to say
the government excludes food and fuel prices. These are included in the survey and in the
most commonly reported inflation rate. There is a version of the inflation rate which omits
food and fuel, but only because these prices are very volatile and therefore may cloud the
long-run trends in inflation. Still, this version is not the government’s main price gauge.

After the government collects the individual prices, each is assigned a “weight”
based on its relative importance to the average household’s budget. So, for
example, gas has a bigger weight than men’s ties. A weighted average price is then
calculated, and the inflation rate for a year is the percentage difference between
this year’s average price and last year’s average price.

It’s important to understand this calculated inflation rate is based on the spending pattern
of the “average” consumer.  But, of course, no one is exactly “average.” So, to the extent
your purchases are unique and different from the “average,” then official inflation rates may
be higher or lower than what you experience.

The government’s statisticians generating the inflation rate face three big challenges:  One
is that the collection of products and services people purchase changes over time. New
products are introduced and others are discarded. Computers replaced typewriters, and
cellphones are rapidly taking the place of landlines. Also, how and where people buy things
change. Today, many more purchases are made on-line and at “big-box” stores than in the
past. Over time, the government makes changes to keep up with the trends, but the
adjustments can take time.

A second challenge arises when people change how much of a product they buy in
reaction to a price change. Let’s say gas prices rise. In response, most motorists will
purchase fewer gallons. This means the “weight” – the relative importance of gas prices to
all other prices – may change. The government has a version of the inflation rate which
attempts to account for this somewhat subtle – yet still important – impact.

Perhaps the biggest challenge – and the one with the most controversial solution – is how
to deal with quality changes in products. For example, standard features on most new
vehicles today include air-conditioning, power windows, CD player, and air bags -- all items
I didn’t have on my first car, a 1956 Oldsmobile! So it would unfair to include the cost of
these features in the inflation rate for car prices between 1956 and today, because they
represent improvements in the quality of vehicles.

The government agrees, and therefore it employs a statistical technique to remove the
costs of new features so that the remaining price of the product allows an “apples to apples”
comparison to earlier versions. It’s an imperfect technique, but without it the inflation rate
wouldn’t only mean paying more for the same thing, but in part would mean paying more
for a better thing. And by the way, for the cost of owning a home -- which is actually very
complex, because a home is both something we use, as well as an investment – the
government estimates the price per square foot if the home was rented.

The government releases several inflation rates each month, differing slightly by the kinds
of specific methods used to address the above issues. For 2013, the rates showed a range
between 1 percent and 1.5 percent for the annual inflation rate. But there’s a private
alternative to the government numbers. A couple of years ago, some economists at MIT
decided to make use of the massive amounts of price data now available on-line to calculate
their own inflation rate. They call this effort the “Billion Prices Project,” and it’s become a
popular “check” to the prices and inflation rates published by the federal government. For
2013, the Billion Prices Project inflation rate came in at 2 percent.

So is there a logical and defensible way to estimate the inflation rate? Along with my
skeptical friend at the civic meeting, you’ll have to decide.

Dr. Mike Walden is a William Neal Reynolds Distinguished Professor and North Carolina
Cooperative Extension economist in the Department of Agricultural and Resource Economics
of North Carolina State University’s College of Agriculture
and Life Sciences. He teaches and writes on personal
finance, economic outlook and public policy. The College
of Agriculture and Life Sciences communications unit
provides his You Decide column every two weeks. Previous
columns are available at www.cals.ncsu.edu.

BEACHUM & LEE FORD
Highway 74 West in Wadesboro •Sales 704-694-4101 • Service 704-694-3104

Business is GREAT...There Must Be a Reason!     www.BeachumLeeFord.com

Come see us at Beachum & Lee Ford for all your service needs

RICK BAUCOM
Senior Master Certified
Tech 1 Service Manager

SHANNON BAUCOM
Master Certified 
Service Advisor

SCOTT LORCH
Senior Master 
Certified Tech

ANDREW ARROWOOD
Certified Technician

Motorcraft® Tested Tough® MAX and
PLUS batteries Get a $25 mail-in rebate†

UP TO DATE ALIGNMENT EQUIPMENT      BRAKE SPECIAL
Call or Come By to Inquire or Make an Appointment

BREAKFAST FUNDRAISER

You can also purchase 
tickets at any one of these 
Anson County Businesses

Paid for by the Committee to Elect Mike Smith Sheriff

• KIM’S KREATIONS
115 South Greene Street in Uptown Wadesboro

• KLASSY KUTZ
1704-A Morven Road in Wadesboro

• FANNIE’S ALTERATIONS
100 South Rutherford Street in Wadesboro

• WADESBORO AUCTION HOUSE
Located behind McDonalds in Wadesboro


